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Approval of the Gas Collection and Control System (GCCS) Phase I, Sequence 1 &2 Certification 
Report 

 
 
Dear Mr. McCash: 
 
This letter acknowledges the receipt of the Gas Collection and Control System (GCCS) Phase 1, 
Sequence 1 & 2 Certification Report, dated April 15, 2009 and received by the Department on April 16, 
2009, and Response to Request for Additional Information report dated May 11, 2009 and received by the 
Department on May 13, 2009.  These documents were prepared by Kirk Wills, of Geosyntec Consultants.  
They described the installation of the gas collection and control system (GCCS) phase 1, sequence 1 & 2 
including the flare station.  The DEP Form “Certification of Construction Completion of a Solid Waste 
Management Facility,” was signed and sealed by Kwasi Badu-Tweneboah on April 4, 2009.  The 
drawings labeled “As-Built Survey – GCCS Phase 1, Sequence 1 & 2 (Sheets 1 of 2 and 2 of 2)” were 
signed and sealed by Barry W. Prewitt, P.S.M. on May 05, 2009. 
 
Based upon the inspection conducted by the Department Representatives on 04/29/2009, the 
construction of the Phase 1, Sequence 1 & 2 of the Gas Collection and Control System, as certified by 
the Professional Engineer of Record, has been completed and is substantially consistent with plans and 
specifications approved in DEP Permit Nos. SC49-0199726-004, and SO49-0199726-005.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact George Cheryan or me at (407) 893-3328 or by e-mail at 
George.cheryan@dep.state.fl.us or tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
    Sincerely, 

     
    ________________________ 
    F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
    Waste Program Administrator 
 
    Date:   June 22, 2009 
FTL/sj 
 
cc:   
       Kwasi-Badu Tweneboah, Ph.D., P.E., Geosyntec Consultants, kbadutweneboah@geosyntec.com 
       Mike Kaiser, Waste Services, Inc., mkaiser@wasteservicesinc.com 



        


